King County Board of Health

NOTICE OF RULEMAKING – BOH 14-02
A Regulation on Adoption of Secure Medicine Return Fees
Pursuant to its authority under RCW 70.05.060, the King County Board of Health hereby gives notice of proposed rulemaking to adopt fees and rates to support implementation of a secure medicine return system in King County under King County Board of Health Code Chapter 11.50.
The purpose of the proposed rulemaking is to establish new fees and rates, in Title 2 of the King County Board of Health Code, to be paid by drug producers to cover the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health's costs of reviewing standard and independent product stewardship plans for the safe collection and disposal of unwanted or unused household medicines, proposed changes in the stewardship plans, and miscellaneous plan review and development activities.
A public hearing on the proposed rule at which the public may state their views orally or in writing will be held during the regular meeting of the King County Board of Health, April 17, 2014, at 1:30 p.m. in the Metropolitan King County Council Chambers, 10th floor, Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA.  Written comments can also be submitted to: King County Board of Health, ATTN: Maria Wood, Public Health – Seattle & King County, 401 Fifth Avenue, Suite 1300, Seattle, WA 98104;  maria.wood@kingcounty.gov.  Written comments mailed or delivered to this address must be received by 5 p.m. on the day preceding the Board of Health meeting.  Written comments may also be submitted at the Board of Health meeting.

Copies of the proposed rules are available from the same address, by calling 206-263-8791 or on-line at:  http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1688168&GUID=3561D80D-09FA-429C-B70E-321DB5DCE3AD&Options=ID|Text|&Search=BOH14-02
Dated at Seattle, Washington this 2nd day of April, 2014.
KING COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

ANNE NORIS, Clerk of the Board

